Meeting of the Board of Directors

Traverse Area Historical Society

December 13, 2016 – 6:00 PM – Carnegie Building

Attendees:  Stephen Siciliano, Larry Hains, Virginia LeClaire, Julie Schopieray, Peg Siciliano, Jim Warner, Sharon Jennings

Absent:  Fred Anderson
The meeting was called to order and minor adjustments made to the agenda.

Secretary’s Report – The minutes of the November 15, 2016 board meeting were reviewed and adjustments made.  The minutes, with these corrections, will be emailed to the board members for review and then posted to the web site if approved.

Treasurer’s Report – 

1.) A renewal of membership in the Historical Society of Michigan has been received.  Ms. LeClaire will check to see if renewal is due at this time.

2.) Lu Ellen Baty, representing Questers, had contacted Mr. Hains.  They will have their state convention in Traverse City next year and wondered about the possibility of having a downtown walking tour for their members.  At this point, the plans are still not finalized but it was agreed that we might be able to assist them with this request, perhaps for a reduced fee, such as $5.00 per person.  Ms. Baty’s contact numbers are (650)400-4832 (cell) and 933-0221 (home).

3.) The bank balance was $3994.31 at the end of November, with one outstanding payable.  There has been one deposit of $25 and a charge of $47 for stamps.  Amy Barritt, at TADL, has now received all of the remaining funds in the account ear marked for the library.

4.) Monthly payments to the city of $100 on the utility balance of $1200 have begun.

5.) There was a $105.05 payment for Sage Payment Solutions, the middle man for our credit card handling.  In April 2017, the 3 year contract with them will be completed.

6.) Purchase of TracFone:  Ms. Schopieray had researched the possibility of changing our phone service to TracFone.  Her report is attached (A).  This service runs on the AT&T system, has voice mail, and allows us to keep our current phone number.  It is necessary to purchase a new phone, but the cost is minimal.  Mr. Hains moved and Ms. Jennings seconded that Ms. Schopieray be authorized to purchase the new phone for $30 and begin with 90 days/60 minutes service.  This passed unanimously.

7.) Petertyl Fund:  Dr. and Mrs. Siciliano reported that they are interested in personally donating to this fund.  They would like to pledge $25 on a monthly basis with an agreement to match additional donations up to an additional $75 per month for anyone else willing to donate.  Mr. Hains raised the issue that others might want to participate in this fundraising activity also.  It was decided to table the issue until the January meeting.
8.) Budget Review:  Dr. Siciliano requested that the budget be reviewed in January with all board members present because of the changes that have occurred since the budget was originally formulated.  He also suggested that we should begin making a modest donation to TADL to support maintenance of the archival collection, with the hope of increasing the amount as our financial situation improves.  This will be considered in depth at the budget review in January.

Chair Report
1.) Vacating the Carnegie Building:  Significant progress has been made removing articles from the white office.  All of the desks and chairs have left.  Some items are going to the Siciliano’s home to set up the office and others are going to Mr. Hains’ garage for storage.  The board meeting in January will be held at the Siciliano home so that all can become familiar with the set up.
2.) The new mission statement decided upon at the last meeting was discussed further and all board members were content to leave it unchanged.

3.) Dr. Siciliano is completing forms to submit to the state to effect change.  The first will cost $10 and will change the Articles of Incorporation.  This will also change the name of the organization to Traverse Area Historical Society.  The second form will be sent after the first has been acted upon and will change the registered office and registered agent.  The Siciliano home address will be used for the office and the agent will be Dr. Siciliano.  

Committee Reports
1.) Membership:  We have approximately 172 members at this time per Ms. Jennings.  All who did not renew in 2016 will be notified in January to hopefully spur them to renew.  A discussion ensued as to how long members who do not renew should be carried.  Dr. Siciliano felt that they should be terminated one month after the January notification if there is no response.
2.) Bylaws:  Once our name is officially changed with the state, there will be a presentation at a membership meeting to make the change final.

3.) Program/Events: Next Sunday will be the Christmas program, given by Peg Sicilano on Christmas Past in Traverse City.  Maddy Lundy has agreed to do the May program, so the programs for the year are set.  It was suggested that pictures be taken at programs so that they can be added to the newsletter.
4.) Publications:  Ms. Schopieray reported a set back in the effort to get Bob Wilhelm’s book published.  In the initial efforts to get the book ready for publication, Bruce Weigand and Amy (Reichert) selected a size that is not possible with Create Space.  Basically, Amy now has to reformat the entire book; it may not be ready for Christmas.  In addition, there will be additional charges for this service.  Ms. Schopieray will keep us informed.

The meeting ended at 7:53 PM.  There was some difficulty finding a date for the next board meeting where all members could be present to discuss the budget, but it was finally decided to meet at 6:00 PM on January 24, 2017 at the Siciliano home.

Respectfully submitted,

Virginia LeClaire
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